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To: Mr. Hossein Ghaffari, President and CEO of Bushehr NPP

Copy: Mr. Hamid Azarbad, WANO-MC On-Site Representative at Bushehr NPP
From: Mr. Vasiliy Aksenov, Director of WANO Moscow Centre.
Subject: Targeted observation (SOER 2013-1)

Dear Mr. Ghaffari,

Please be advised that according to decisions of WANO-MC Governing Board, WANO-MC On-
Site Representatives conduct targeted observations on actual topic on implementation of
recommendations which is described in WANO Guidelines and in Significant Operation Experience
Reports (SOER).

Implementation of recommendations SOER 2013-1 «Operator Fundamentals Weaknesses» is
still actual topic for WANO. In according to this, WANO-MC sent official letter NeMC-18/1160 from
24.08.2018 with the request to organize self-assessment of the recommendations of WANO
Document SOER 2013-1. in addition, WANO-MC made a decision to conduct targeted observation
by WANO-MC On-Site Representatives on implementations of the recommendations of WANO
Document SOER 2013-1 until 15 December 2018, independently from self-assessment on NPP.

We are kindly ask you to support this decision and to make the assistance to WANO-MC On-
Site Representative at your Plant in conducting targeted observation with possible participation
specialists at your plant who are responsible for this topic. The results of targeted observation are
strictly confidential and will be sent only to Management of your plant and to WANO-MC
Management to make a summary.

We hope for continued fruitful cooperation,

Vasiliy Aksenov /_#
Director O L
WANO Moscow Centre o - 4
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